
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

27 SEPT 2022 
TERM 3 - WEEK 10 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Wednesday, 28 September 
NW Year 7/8 Volleyball 

Thursday, 29 September 
Secondhand Uniform Sale 

8.00-9.00am 

Friday, 30 September 
Mental Health Awareness – 

Mufti Day 
Last day of Term 3 

1 - 16 October 
School Holidays 

Monday, 17 October 
First day of Term 4 
Pōwhiri – Welcome 

Friday, 28 October 
Halloween Disco 

Year 0-4 – 4.30-6.00pm 
Year 5-8 – 6.30-8.00pm 

CLICK HERE 

SCHOOL BOARD MEETING 
Wednesday, 09 November 

6.00pm in the staffroom 

TERM DATES 
Term 4 

17 October – 20 December 

 
LOG IN TO KINDO 

 
Find us on Facebook 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Tēnā koutou, 

The last week of term 3 has rolled around very quickly, hasn’t it? And what a term it has 
been! 

We have managed to squeeze a lot into the last 10 weeks. The School Production last 
week was an absolute highlight. It was the culmination of many hours of hard work from 
our tamariki, staff and parent helpers. Many hours were spent preparing, making props, 
rehearsing, selling tickets and setting up the hall, to get ready for show time. These hours 
of work certainly paid off, as the four shows were outstanding. The actors, singers, 
dancers, drummers, stage hands, support crew …. the list goes on, all did an incredible 
job. The hall was packed and the smiles on everyone's faces was wonderful to see. We 
are so very proud of everyone involved. 

This week, 26 September - 2 October 2022, is Mental Health Awareness Week and we 
will be holding a mufti day on Friday for a gold coin donation, with all money raised going 
to the Mental Health Foundation. This year’s theme is Reconnect - with the people and 
places that lift you up, hei pikinga waiora. We hope that you all get some time to do 
this throughout the week and also over the next two weeks of school holidays. 

In this newsletter, I want to share with you information from the Ministry of Education 
(Ministry) about the changes being made to the decile system, and what this means for 
our school/kura and our learners/ākonga. 

As you may know, we receive government funding and staffing to operate our school 
which is mostly based on the number of ākonga we have. There is also some government 
funding that is targeted. This includes ‘Equity Funding’. Currently our Equity Funding is 
based on how many students we have and our school decile, but from 2023 school 
deciles will be phased out. The Ministry has a new measure called the Equity Index (EQI). 

The EQI helps identify schools and kura that need additional funding and resources to 
support ākonga. The EQI gives each school a three-digit number which is tied to a 
funding rate. This number is not a measure of quality. It is not reflective of our schools’ 
teaching, culture, ākonga ability or achievement. 

The EQI is a complex tool with strict privacy protections. School Boards, Principals and 
staff will not be provided with any information about ākonga, families or whānau, that 
has been used to generate their EQI number. This number will be updated every year. 

For 2023, our number is 405. The average [national] Equity Index number is 463. 

Another funding change happening next year is that the Ministry is making changes to 
the Isolation Index. This tells the Ministry how isolated our school is compared to others. 
It was last changed 20 years ago and of course there have been lots of changes to roads 
and our region in that time. 

You can read more about these changes including factsheets at the Ministry of 
Education’s website: The Equity Index – Ministry of Education. 

School Board - Our new School Board took office on Wednesday, 14 September 2022. 
Congratulations and welcome to Kellie Watkinson (Presiding Member), Jane Knobloch, 
Phil Collins, Rob Greer, Sam Lee and Olivia Mead (Staff Representative). If you need to 
make contact with the Board at any time, you can send an email to: 
wsbot@whenuapai.school.nz  

Ngā mihi 

Adam Cels 

 

 

 

 
WHENUAPAI SCHOOL NEWSLETTER  
 
14 Airport Road, Whenuapai     Phone: 09 416 8779     Email: office@whenuapai.school.nz 

 
 

PB4L 
POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR  

FOR LEARNING 

 OUR SCHOOL VALUES 

 Respect Self         

 Respect Others     

 Respect Learning     

 Respect Environment 

  

https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/calendar/
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/
https://www.education.govt.nz/our-work/changes-in-education/equity-index/
mailto:wsbot@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:office@whenuapai.school.nz
https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/
https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/our-school/pb4l/


 

  SCHOOL PRODUCTION 2022 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

  

LIBRARY  
The next school holiday programme is coming soon.  
Tuesday, October 4, 2022 until Thursday, October 6, 2022. 

There will be a one-day workshop for children aged 7 to 10.  

Young writers will learn: 

✓ How to come up with story ideas 
✓ How to plan and outline a story 
✓ How to come up with interesting, sympathetic characters 
✓ The writing process, how to put it all down on paper 

Plus, they'll make new friends and have heaps of fun! 

Location:  
Kristin School  
360 Albany Highway  
Albany. 

Young writers (or their parents) can register here:  

http://www.writelikeanauthor.com/CampListing.asp?wc_id=363 

 

 

 
 

For our Policies and 
Procedures please visit 

SchoolDocs at:  
www.schooldocs.co.nz/ 

User- whenuapai  
Password- airport 

Copyright: Except where stated, the 
content on this site is the copyright 

of SchoolDocs Ltd. It may not be 
reproduced without written 
permission from SchoolDocs. 

 

Important Reminder – For the safety of our students. 
We have noticed several close calls with our tamariki being picked up. Please ensure your car is 
parked and off the road when picking up your child. We know that the car park is often full, 
however, by 3:05pm there are spaces available for your child to walk over the road to you 
safely.  Thank you for your support in this matter.  

Each term we invite you to give feedback on our school policies 
and procedures. This term, the focus is on the Student Wellbeing 
and Safety and Staff Wellbeing and Safety sections. 

If you would like to provide feedback then please follow the 
instructions below: 

All reviewers: 
1. Visit the website 

https://whenuapai.schooldocs.co.nz/1893.htm 
2. Enter the username (whenuapai) and password (airport). 
3. Follow the link to the relevant policy as listed. 
4. Read the policy. 
5. Click the Policy Review button in the top right-hand 

corner. 
6. Select the reviewer type. 
7. Enter your name (optional). 
8. Submit your ratings and comments 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE 
Halloween Disco 

Friday, 28 October 

 
Tickets available on 

Kindo soon! 

http://www.writelikeanauthor.com/CampListing.asp?wc_id=363
http://www.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://whenuapai.schooldocs.co.nz/1893.htm


 

  
WILLIAM PIKE PROGRAMME ACTIVITY 4   

TE RAU PURIRI REGIONAL PARK – SOUTH HEAD 
As part of the Whenuapai School William Pike Programme for Year 7 & 8 students, 71 students attended a bush tramp 
on Friday 16th September to Te Rau Puriri Regional Park out at South Head past Helensville.  

The group boarded buses just before 9.00am and the bus ride took approximately 55 minutes to get to the carpark 
at the start of the tramp. The weather on the day showed glimpses of rain but generally the day was fine with a 
moderate cool breeze upon our arrival. The sights and views overlooking the Kaipara Harbour were amazing and 
students were eager to get started on their trek. The walk was 6km in total and the group started at the top peak and 
did a loop track that took them all the way down the main ridge to the harbour, where they had lunch. There was an 
opportunity for the students to go onto the foreshore of the harbour and explore as the tide was out before the group 
departed and started their climb back up the ridge returning to the carpark where they first started. 

The objectives of the day were to develop our students William Pike Challenge 21st Century skills by participating and 
experiencing the outdoors in a challenging but yet achievable activity. These learning skills are below and it was a 
great opportunity while students completed the tramp to see the qualities of resilience and commitment, support, 
tenacity and perseverance when students collectively completed the tramp and did so overcoming the challenges of 
the walk. 

It was great for some of the students to experience a new activity and it was a pleasure to see the support from other 
students especially when the group started the climb back up the ridge as the gradual climb tested a few students. 
Overall, it was a great day and the students are to be commended on how they conducted themselves, supported 
each other and put themselves out to try a new activity and outdoor experience. 

Whenuapai School would like to thank the 
following parents for their support on the day. 
This includes Sarah Bone, Kerry Berry, Morgan 
Vermeulen, Keith Murray, Sarah Peck, Apolka 
Zsadanyi-Nagy and her mum. A special mention 
to our year 7 & 8 teachers that have supported 
the William Pike Programme and assisted on the 
Te Rau Ruriri Regional Park walk who were Karl 
Ganda, Nicola Campbell and Brooke Bennett. The 
school thanks all parents and teachers as without 
your contributions the day wouldn’t have been 
the success it was. 

On behalf of Whenuapai School and our William Pike Programme I would also like to thank the June Grey Charitable 
Trust, Kumeu Rotary Club and The Community Trust for their active support in funding the William Pike Programme 
for 2022. 

 
 
 

 

 



  
SKIDS – BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information, please contact us on: 

021 174 8473 or 

Email whenuapai@skids.co.nz 

file:///C:/Users/wrigh/Documents/School/Newsletter/whenuapai@skids.co.nz
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Whenuapai School Programmes 

Bricks for Kids 
https://www.bricks4kidz.co.nz/westauckland/ 

Phone - 09 835 2998 or 027 835 2998 
Email - hendersonoffice@bricks4kidz.com 

 

Chess Club 
Click Here for Parent Information PDF  

https://www.chesspower.co.nz/ 
Phone – 0800 424 377    

Email – paul@chesspower.co.nz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kia ora everyone, this is a gentle reminder that we are 
encouraging NUDE FOOD (rubbish free lunchboxes) 
at our school now. Please help your tamariki to pack 

food without their wrappers on for school. 

 

Thank you for helping us practice  
Kaitiakitanga (protecting our planet). 

Music Lessons at Whenuapai 
https://www.musiqhub.co.nz/teacher/ 

 

CELEBRATING SUCCESS - Many of our tauira are involved in clubs 

and sports outside of school teams and we would love to hear all 
about it! Please let us know if your tamariki are achieving amazing 

things after school or on the weekends. 

We would love to hear from you! Please email: 
pa@whenuapai.school.nz 

 

  

 

 

 

RNZAF SWIM CLUB – NEW MEMBERS WANTED 

 

  

NorthWest Maths and English Tutoring Experts 
After School Tuition Centre 

https://numberworksnwords.com/nz/ 

• Phone: (09) 416-3123 
• Email: northwest@numberworks.com 

 

 

 

  

   
 

https://www.bricks4kidz.co.nz/westauckland/
mailto:hendersonoffice@bricks4kidz.com
https://drive.google.com/file/d/10fbT7twVChLVBGOfgIZLz3ekCH3ZUVn0/view?usp=sharing
https://www.chesspower.co.nz/
mailto:paul@chesspower.co.nz
https://www.musiqhub.co.nz/teacher/39157/Gloria_Arboleda_Martinez
mailto:pa@whenuapai.school.nz
https://numberworksnwords.com/nz/
tel:(09)416-3123
mailto:northwest@numberworks.com


 

KEY CONTACTS ONLINE PAYMENTS 
Principal – Adam Cels acels@whenuapai.school.nz 

Any queries please email Mr Tony Hitchcock 
at: thitchcock@whenuapai.school.nz 

Bank Account details: 12-3085-0494188-00 
Reference: Students Name 
Details: The activity the payment is for 

If you pay online for more than one activity 
or pay for more than one student and 
various activities, please email Tony 
detailing what the payments are for.  

Payments can also be made via our online 
school shop at mykindo.co.nz 

 

Deputy Principal – Molly Fletcher mfletcher@whenuapai.school.nz  

Principal’s PA – Jo Wright pa@whenuapai.school.nz  

Learning Support Coordinator –  
Jill MacKenzie 

lsc@whenuapai.school.nz 

HOD Sport – Greg Berry gregb@whenuapai.school.nz 

Board of Trustees wsbot@whenuapai.school.nz 

PTA pta@whenuapai.school.nz 

SKIDS After School Care whenuapai@skids.co.nz 

Team Leaders   

Year 0-1 – Melissa Parkins melissap@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 2 – Rebecca Archer rebeccaa@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 3 – Olivia Mead  oliviam@whenuapai.school.nz  

Year 4 – Stephanie Brook stephanieb@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 5 - Paige Chellew paigec@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 6 – Chris Groen chrisg@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 7-8 – Karl Ganda karlg@whenuapai.school.nz  

 

  

 

 

Looking after our plants 
Malcolm Hahn Reserve 

We are holding a volunteer afternoon at 
the beginning of October in the Malcolm 
Hahn Reserve - do come along and lend a 

hand and bring along the friends and 
Whanau. 

Details: Sunday 2nd October 2 - 4pm 
43 Waimarie Road, Whenuapai 

Bring along gardening gloves, water bottles 
and weeding tools if you have them - 

although some will be supplied. 
We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

Toothbrush & Toothpaste Fundraiser 

Shout out to Fraser Dental Hobsonville who has donated $1,500 worth of 
Bamboo Toothbrushes (adult and children’s) and Colgate Total Toothpaste 

to support our 2022 fundraising efforts.  

CLICK HERE TO PURCHASE VIA KINDO 

Items will be delivered to students each Wednesday! 

 

 

 

 

Brain Play 
Auckland Wide Holiday Events 

Minecraft/Robotics/Science 

https://www.brainplay.co.nz/holidays 

mailto:rmatthys-morris@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:thitchcock@whenuapai.school.nz
http://mykindo.co.nz/
mailto:mfletcher@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:pa@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:sharronb@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:gregb@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:wsbot@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:pta@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:whenuapai@skids.co.nz
mailto:melissap@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:rebeccaa@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:oliviam@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:stephanieb@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:paigec@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:chrisg@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:karlg@whenuapai.school.nz
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/index.html
https://www.brainplay.co.nz/holidays

